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ST MARY’S CE FIRST ACADEMY

Dear Parents and Guardians,

I'd like to begin with a big thank you to all our parents and staff who helped to make our 
remote parent's consultation evening so successful this week. Using new technology is 
often difficult at first but, overall, the evening ran well. We are so proud of all the 
children at St. Mary's and can see they are working hard to develop their academic 
skills. Please do remember that you can speak to your child's class teacher at any time 
either at the end of the school day, via Class Dojo or by arranging an appointment via 
the school office.

COVID-19

The guidance has once again changed as the pandemic continues to twist and turn. 
Facemasks are not required within the school building. However, should you wish to wear 
a face mask please continue to do so.

Please do continue to test as a family regularly using LFD tests. PCR tests are for those 
who are displaying symptoms, no matter how mild, consisting of; a new continuous cough; 
a high temperature; a loss or change to taste and/or smell.  (Please see 
www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/testing/get-tested-for-coronavirus/ and 
www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/testing/test-results/report-a-rapid-
lateral-flow-test-result/ for further guidance.)

If your child receives a positive LFD or PCR test they will need to self-isolate. Please 
contact the school as quickly as possible via telephone or email. The day of receiving the 
positive test and/or symptoms begin is classed as Day 0. The five day isolation period 
begins on Day 1, the following day. On Day 5 and 6 your child can take a lateral flow 
test. If both are negative, and your child has no temperature, they can return to school 
from Day 6 onwards. (Please see www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/self-
isolation-and-treatment/how-long-to-self-isolate/ for further guidance.)

Should anyone within your household test positive, we please ask that you keep us 
informed so we can support you in increased family testing.

Have a wonderful weekend and we look forward to seeing you all for another busy week 
on Monday.

Many Thanks, 
Mrs N R Brennan

“SHINE AS A LIGHT IN THE WORLD” 
Matthew 5:16

http://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/testing/get-tested-for-coronavirus/
http://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/testing/test-results/report-a-rapid-lateral-flow-test-result/
http://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/self-isolation-and-treatment/how-long-to-self-isolate/


Class Pupil

Nursery Archie

Reception William

Year 1 & 2 Iris

Year 3 James

Year 4 Evie

A massive well done to all children for all their hard work 
this week. We are proud to call you a part of our 

St Mary’s Family. 

Year 3 had great fun using their bodies to represent different layers of the 
Rainforest. Can you spot the Emergent, Canopy, Understory and Forest floor 
layers by looking at the children's poses? Year 3 have also enjoyed creating 

lots of wonderful Rainforest artwork and completing homework projects 
linked to our exciting new topic.



A big thank you to all the parents who have already said they are 
able to come and volunteer to hear our children at St Mary's read. If 
you can spare half an hour a week to listen to our pupils read it will 
really help. Please speak to Mrs Johnson in the school office if you 

are interested.

Reading Volunteers

We have recently re-launched our IT Curriculum using Purple Mash 
which not only develops computing skills but also supports 
children in developing their knowledge and understanding of 
staying safe when online. Attached to this week's newsletter you 
will find a poster from National Safety Online with some reminders 
of keeping children safe online at home and at school. Should you 
ever have concerns about your child's online activity please do 
speak to their class teacher or Mrs Brennan who is safeguarding 
lead for the school.





Thursday 3rd February 





St Mary’s CE First Academy 
Term Dates and Holidays 2022-2023

Dates are subject to change.

Spring Term 2022

Wednesday 2nd February – (PTA Event) All children to wear PE Kit 2 enjoy fun activities – Please 
send your child in with 2 coins in a sealed envelope.

Half term: Monday 21st February – Friday 25th February 

Thursday 3rd March World book day Where's Wally – All children and staff to dress as Where's 
Wally characters these can be home made or brought.

Friday 18th March – Red Nose Day – come dressed as a Super Hero £1.00 donation for charity.

Term ends: Friday 8th April

Holiday: Monday 11th April – Friday 22nd April 

Easter Sunday: Sunday 17th April

Summer Term 2022
Inset Day: Monday 25th April

Term Starts: Tuesday 26th April

May Day: Monday 2nd May

Half term: Monday 30th May – Friday 3rd June

Term ends: Thursday 21st July

Holiday: Friday 22nd July – Friday 2nd September 

Autumn Term 2023

Inset Day: Monday 5th September

Term Starts: Tuesday 6th September

Holiday: Monday 24th October – Friday 28th October

Term ends: Friday 16th December 

Holiday: Monday 19th December – Monday 2nd January

Inset Days (School Closed to Pupils)

Monday 25th April 2022
Monday 5th September 2022


